Item		Page #	
	PUBLIC HEARINGS:		
	1. A PUBLIC HEARING TO CONSIDER THE RESCISSION AND ADOPTION OF ORDINANCES AFFECTING CARLE ROAD IN CARLE PLACE, NEW YORK.	2	

TOWN OF NORTH HEMPSTEAD

Town Board Meeting February 15, 2024 10:00 a.m.

COUNCILMEMBERS PRESENT

JENNIFER DESENA - Town Supervisor

ROBERT J. TROIANO - District 1 Councilman

EDWARD SCOTT - District 2 Councilman

DENNIS J. WALSH - District 3 Councilman

CHRISTINE LIU - District 4 Councilwoman

DAVID A. ADHAMI - District - 5 Councilman

MARIANN DALIMONTE - District 6 Councilwoman

ALSO PRESENT

NISHI SEHGAL - Deputy Town Clerk
RAGINI SRIVASTAVA - Town Clerk
RICHARD NICOLELLO, ESQ. - Town Attorney

SUPERVISOR DESENA: Good morning, everybody. This is a first of several morning meetings that have been scheduled. Can we — hopefully, will this help even out the late nights that we've had for some of our meetings. Madam Clerk, would you please call the roll.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Good morning, everyone. Town of North Hempstead, Town Board Meeting, February 15, 2024. Councilman Troiano?

COUNCILMAN TROIANO: Present.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Councilman Scott?

COUNCILMAN SCOTT: Present.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Councilman Walsh?

COUNCILMAN WALSH: Here.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Councilwoman Liu?

COUNCILWOMAN LIU: Here.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Councilman Adhami?

COUNCILMAN ADHAMI: Here.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Councilwoman Dalimonte?

COUNCILWOMAN DALIMONTE: Here.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Supervisor Desena?

SUPERVISOR DESENA: Here.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Thank you.

SUPERVISOR DESENA: Is there anybody who wishes to speak? Anyone for public

comment?

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Mr. Pete Gaffney?

(Whereupon, there were three minutes of public comments.)

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: I'm going with the item.

SUPERVISOR DESENA: Yes.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Item number one. A public hearing to consider the rescission and

adoption of ordinances affecting Carle Road in Carle Place, New York.

SUPERVISOR DESENA: Councilman Troiano, would you --

COUNCILMAN TROIANO: Do we have any cards?

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Pete Gaffney?

MR. GAFFNEY: Basically, I'm glad that you're putting parking signs over there and that's what this agenda item is about. Once again, there's no enforcement, so people are gonna park wherever the hell they want. Okay. You know, one of the conditions for Amazon on Westbury Avenue was that they don't bring their trunks or vehicles in on Westbury Avenue. They're doing it all the time now. Okay. Maybe that's the reason why six people moved out in the past

two years. They're not coming down Voice Road. Voice Road, somebody took off No Parking signs, so now they're parking on the side where you're supposed to be making a left turn. That big truck, the Stratocaster that Strata-Liner, excuse me. It's still back there. Okay. We have truck now in the back of TJ Maxx mall. I don't know if he's renting it out, or if that they're just doing it. There was one trailer that was there literally for four days. I was thinking maybe it was just dumped. There's are all the things that are happening, and they're all affecting the quality of life. Thank you.

SUPERVISOR DESENA: Thank you.

COUNCILMAN TROIANO: Anyone else like to be heard? Okay. This resolution would — I should of said this earlier, but this resolution would restrict parking for three — I'm sorry, that are currently being used by three people on Carle Road. The entirety of Carle Road has restricted parking. It looks as though that the three people that are parking there, either work down the street or park there just so they can go to the train station. It creates a safety hazard because they're blocking people's ability to, they're making a turn onto Carle Road ability to view, to see cars coming in a different direction. The neighbors have been surveyed about this, and they are in agreement. Since there are no more other comments and we've only had one positive comment, I offer the resolution and move for its adoption.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Councilman Troiano?

COUNCILMAN TROIANO: Aye.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Councilman Scott?

COUNCILMAN SCOTT: Aye.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Councilman Walsh?

COUNCILMAN WALSH: Yes.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Councilwoman Liu?

2-15-2024 Town Board Meeting

COUNCILWOMAN LIU: Aye.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Councilman Adhami?

COUNCILMAN ADHAMI: Aye.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Councilwoman Dalimonte?

COUNCILWOMAN DALIMONTE: Aye.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Supervisor Desena?

SUPERVISOR DESENA: Aye.

Councilperson Troiano offered the following resolution and moved its adoption, which resolution was declared adopted after a poll of the members of this Board:

ORDINANCE NO. 2 - 2024

A PUBLIC HEARING TO CONSIDER THE RESCISSION AND ADOPTION OF ORDINANCES AFFECTING CARLE ROAD IN CARLE PLACE, NEW YORK.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that, after a public hearing duly held by the Town Board of the Town of North Hempstead, the following ordinance was ordered adopted:

ORDINANCE NO. T.O. 2 - 2024

CARLE PLACE, NEW YORK

Section I. All motor or other vehicles of any kind shall comply with the following regulations:

PROPOSAL:

RESCIND:

1. T.O. #19-2016

Adopted September 09, 2016

CARLE ROAD – WEST SIDE – NO PARKING - 8:00 A.M. TO 4:00 P.M. – EXCEPT SATURDAYS, SUNDAYS AND HOLIDAYS

From a point 25 feet north of the north curb line of Mineola Avenue, north, for a distance of 80 feet.

ADOPT:

- 1. CARLE ROAD WEST SIDE NO PARKING 8:00 A.M. TO 4:00 P.M. EXCEPT SATURDAYS, SUNDAYS AND HOLIDAYS
- From a point 25 feet north of the north curb line of Mineola Avenue, north, for a distance of 175 feet.
- 2. CARLE ROAD WEST SIDE- NO STOPPING HERE TO CORNER From the north curbline of Broadway, north for a distance of 30 feet.
- **Section 2.** All ordinances or regulations heretofore adopted in conflict with this ordinance are hereby repealed.
- **Section 3. PENALTIES:** "A violation of this ordinance shall be punishable by a fine, or when applicable, by imprisonment, not in the excess of the amount set forth in the Vehicle and Traffic Law of the State of New York, or by both such fine and

imprisonment, plus any surcharge payable to other governmental entities, and late payment, if applicable.

Section 4. This ordinance shall take effect ten days from the date of its publication and posting pursuant to Section 133 of the Town Law of the State of New York.

Section 5. This ordinance shall be incorporated in the Uniform Traffic Code of the Town of North Hempstead.

Dated:

Manhasset, New York

February 15, 2024

BY ORDER OF THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF NORTH HEMPSTEAD RAGINI SRIVASTAVA TOWN CLERK

STATE OF NEW YORK)	
) SS.	:
COUNTY OF NASSAU)	

Henry Krukowski, being duly sworn, deposes and says that on the 5th day of February, 2024, he posted the attached Notice of Hearing to consider the adoption of ordinances affecting Carle Road, New Hyde Park, New York, at the following locations:

Town Clerk Bulletin Board

New Hyde Park Post Office

Broadway and Carle Road

Mineola Avenue and Carle Road

Mineola Avenue, 100 feet west of Carle Road

Sworn to me this

5th day of Feburary, 2024

YAEL SPITZER

NOTARY PUBLIC STATE OF NEW YORK **NASSAU COUNTY**

LIC. # 023F6360290

COMM. EXP.

NEWSDAY AFFIDAVIT OF PUBLICATION

TOWN OF NORTH HEMP TOWN CLERK 200 PLANDOME ROAD MANHASSET, NY 11030-2326

STATE OF NEW YORK)

Legal Notice No.

0021836191

:SS.:

COUNTY OF ERIE)

The undersigned, being duly sworn, says that such person is a duly authorized custodian of records of Newsday LLC, the publisher of Newsday, a daily newspaper published in Melville, County of Suffolk, State of New York, and circulated in Nassau, Suffolk, and Queens Counties, and that the Legal Notice of which the annexed is a true copy, was published in the following editions/counties of said newspaper on the following dates:

Friday

February 02, 2024

Nassau

By:

Print Name:

Ciara Woodin

Authorized Designee of Newsday LLC, Publisher of Newsday

SWORN to before me this 02 Day of February, 2024.

Notary Public

Tyshawn Harrison Notary Public - State of New York No. 01HA0005298 Qualified in Erie County

Commission Expires

04/07/2027

Ad Content

Legal Notice \$ 21936191.

NOTICE OF HEARING
PLEASE TAKE MOTICE that a public hearing will be held by the Town Board of the Town of North Hempstead on the 15th day of Feburary, 2024, at 10:00 o'clock in the morning for the purpose of cansidering the adoption of the following ordinance:

CARLE ROAD, NEW YORK

L. All motor or sther vehicles of any kind shall comply with the following:
PROPOSAL

LESCIND:

1. T.O. \$19-2016

CARLE ROAD - WEST SIDE:

1. T.O. \$19-2016

CARLE ROAD - WEST SIDE:

NO PARKING - 8:00 A.M.

TO 4:00 P.M. - EXCEPT SATURDAYS, SUNDAYS AND HOLIDAYS

From a point 25 feet north of the north curb line of Mineola Avenue, north, for a distance of 30 feet.

AND TO 4:00 P.M. - EXCEPT SATURDAYS, SUNDAYS AND HOLIDAYS

From a point 25 feet north of the north curb line of Mineola Avenue, north, for a distance of 30 feet.

SATURDAYS, SUNDAYS AND HOLIDAYS

From a point 25 feet north of the north curb line of Mineola Avenue, north, for a distance of 30 feet.

Section 2. All cadinances or Mineola Avenue, north, for a distance of 30 feet.

Section 2. All cadinances or regulations heretofrare adopted in conflict with this ordinance are hereby repealed.

Section 3. PENALTIES: "A violation of this ordinance are shall be punishable by a fine nort in excess of Thirty (\$30.00) Distars, plus any surcharge payable to other governmental entities."

Section 3. PENALTIES: "A violation of this ordinance shall be the orth curb line of stander of the Town of North Hempstead.

Dated January 30, 2024

Manhassak, New York

BY ORDER OF THE TOWN OF NORTH HEMPSTEAD RAGINI SENVASTAVA

TOWN CLERK

NEWSDAY PROOF

Ad Number:

0021836191

Advertiser: TOWN OF NORTH HEMP TOWN CLERK

Affidavit of Publication

County of Nassau State of New York. SS

LEGAL NOTICE
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that, after a public hearing duly held by the Town
Board of the Town of North

Hempstead, the following ordinance was ordered adopted:

ORDINANCE NO. T.O. 2-2024 CARLE PLACE. NEW YORK

Section I. All motor or other vehicles of any kind shall comply with the following regulations:
PROPOSAL

RESCIND:
1. T.O. #19-2016
Adopted September 09, 2016
CARLE ROAD - WEST
SIDE - NO PARKING - 8:00
A.M. TO 4:00 P.M. - EXCEPT SATURDAYS, SUNDAYS AND HOLIDAYS

From a point 25 feet north of the north curb line of Mineola Avenue, north, for a distance of 80 feet.

ADOPT:

1. CARLE ROAD — WEST.
SIDE — NO PARKING - 8:00
A.M. TO -4:00 RM — EXCEPT SATURDAYS, SUNDAYS AND HOLIDAYS

From a point 25 feet north of the north curb line of Mineola Avenue, north, for a distance of 175 feet.

2. CARLE ROAD - WEST SIDE- NO STOPPING HERE TO CORNER

From the north curbline of Broadway, north for a distance of 30 feet.

Section 2. All ordinances or regulations heretofore adopted in conflict with this ordinance are hereby repealed.

Section 3. PENALTIES: "A violation of this ordinance shall be punishable by a fine, or when applicable, by imprisonment, not in the excess of the amount set forth in the Vehicle and Traffic Law of the State of New York, or by both such fine and imprisonment, plus any surcharge payable to other governmental entities, and late payment, if applicable. Section 4. This ordinance shall take effect ten days from the date of its publication and posting pursuant to Section 133 of the Town Law of the State of New York.

Section 5. This ordinance shall be incorporated in the Uniform Traffic Code of the Uniform Traffic Code of the Town of North Hempstead. Dated: February 15, 2024 Manhasset New York.

Uniform Traffic Code of the Town of North Hempstead. Dated: February 15, 2024 Manhasset New York BY ORDER OF THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF NORTH HEMPSTEAD RAGINISRIVASTAVA TOWN CLERK 2-21-2024-1T-#245868-NIN/ WBY Iris Picone, being duly sworn, deposes and says that she is the principal Clerk of the Publisher of The NASSAU ILLUSTRATED NEWS a weekly newspaper published at Mineola in the county of Nassau, in the State of New York, and that a notice, a printed copy of which is hereunto annexed, has been published in said newspapers once in each week for

1 weeks, viz:	February 21, 2024
Sworn to me this 2	day of
February-2024	

Notary Public

Shari M. Egnasko Notary Public, State of New York No. 01EG6119807 Qualified in Nassau County Commission Expires Dec. 6, 2024 CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Thank you. Motion to adjourn?

SUPERVISOR DESENA: Okay, I move to adjourn.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Councilman Troiano?

COUNCILMAN TROIANO: I don't know.

SUPERVISOR DESENA: What should we talk about?

COUNCILMAN TROIANO: I had to put a suit on today. I wanna make sure I get good use of

it. Let's stay a little longer. How's the weather? Okay. All right. I vote Aye.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Councilman Scott?

COUNCILMAN SCOTT: Aye.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Councilman Walsh?

COUNCILMAN WALSH: Abstain.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Councilwoman Liu?

COUNCILWOMAN LIU: Aye.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Councilman Adhami?

COUNCILMAN ADHAMI: Aye.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Councilman Dalimonte?

COUNCILWOMAN DALIMONTE: I'd like to also thank our, Town of North Hempstead Highway Department for their snow removal on Tuesday. I greatly appreciate it. And also my prayers and my thoughts go out to Kansas City. I vote, Aye.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Supervisor Desena?

SUPERVISOR DESENA: Thank you for those two comments. I was also wanting to thank our Highway Department. They did a good job in a very tough situation where the snow came down quickly in the morning. So anyway, I vote, Aye.

CLERK SRIVASTAVA: Thank you.

(Whereupon, the meeting was concluded at 10:18 a.m.)

Lagieri Seivaslava
Town Clerk